
Georgia Jaycee Honor Corps Business Meeting 
Second Trimester  

Statesboro, Ga, September 17, 2022 
  
 

Call to Order: 
Meeting called to order at 10:01 am by Chief of Staff Ron Cowart 
 
Invocation: 
Chaplain Lisa Pickett 
 
Pledge:  
Past Commander Curtis Carter 
 
Recognition of Past Commanders and Guests: - Chief of Staff Ron Cowart 
Past Commander Scott Brazell 
Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
Past Commander Ron Cowart 
Past Commander Kellie Jett 
Past Commander Larry McQuirter 
Past Commander David Armour 
Past Commander Andrea Perry 
Past Commander Mandi Howard 
Past Commander Les Howard 
Past Commander Ray Baskette 
Past Commander Curtis Carter 
 
Chaplain’s Report – Past Commander Lisa Pickett 
Colonels JR Clark, Helene Prater, Kay Buchanan, Pat Rogers, Denise Bauer, Theresa Armour’s 
granddaughter, Ray Baskette’s wife, and Mike Ringel were mentioned for various issues. 
 
Webmaster’s Report – 
It’s running.  See Past Commander Nancy for any questions. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Past Commander Mandi Howard 
Presented financial statement.  Motion to accept report made by Colonel Stacy Smith and seconded by 
Past Commander Kellie Jett.  Motion passed unanimously.  Dues billings go out in April.   
 
Active Vice Commander’s Report – Colonel Brian Jett   
Thanks to everyone for their support with the Honor Corps Annual Charity Golf Tournament which will 
be held today at the Georgia Southern University Golf Course.  Thanks to Colonel Barbara Dobbs for 
securing a corporate sponsor for this event.  The Annual Silent Auction will be held at the year end 
meeting weekend either in late January or early February, 2023, and a chairperson is needed for this 
event. 
 
 
 
 



Inactive Vice Commander’s Report – Colonel Theresa Armour 
Please keep promoting to help recruit some new members into the Corps.  We need fresh ideas. 
 
Adjutant’s Report – Colonel Brian Jett  
Minutes from last meeting were submitted.    
Dispatch – The Dispatch was printed and mailed and the eDispatch was emailed to eligible colonels.  
Hard copies were also provided at the meeting. 
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Past Commander Curtis Carter  
Everyone please attend Hosptality tonight.  Hospitality hours on Saturday will be 9 pm until midnight.    
As always, thank you for your support and tips are always appreciated.  Colonel Randy Vick will be co-
bartending tonight. 
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Colonel Chris Armour  
The cocktail party will be 6:30 – 7:30 pm on Saturday due to the golf tournament. Cocktail attire is 
required as always.  Colonel Christi mentioned an idea to have an appetizer contest for 
hospitality/cocktail party in the future which would generate income and assist with expenses for these 
events.  More details to follow. 
 
Past Commander’s Report – Past Commander Larry McQuirter 
The Past Commander/Life Member Raffle tickets are available and available to sell.  Tickets are $20 
each. 
 
Sergeant at Arms Report – Past Commander David Armour 
Many people were mentioned and fined for various reasons.   
 
Unfinished Business 
None. 
 
New Business 
Past Commander Larry MacQuirter opened nominations and elections for the 2023 year.  
  
Colonel Stacy Smith was nominated for Adjutant by Past Commander Scott Brazell and seconded by Past 
Commander Ron Cowart.  Past Commander Les Howard made a motion to close nominations and accept 
by acclamation.  Past Commander Scott Brazell seconded the motion and the motion passed 
unanimously.   
 
Colonel Barbara Dobbs was nominated for Treasurer by Past Commander Kellie Jett and seconded by 
Past Commander Ron Cowart.  Past Commander Les Howard made a motion to close nominations and 
accept by acclamation.  Past Commander David Armour seconded the motion and the motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Colonel Brian Jett was nominated for Commander by Past Commander David Armour, seconded by Past 
Commander Ron Cowart, and a third by Colonel Stacy Smith.  Past Commander Les Howard made a 
motion to close nominations and accept by acclamation.  Past Commander Kellie Jett seconded the 
motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
 



 
Announcements / Good of the Order 
The Corps Reunion will be held again this February in Pigeon Forge and will have a M*A*S*H  
theme. 
 
Commander Comments – Commander Wendy Cowart 
Commander Wendy thanked everyone for attending the meeting and helping to support the Annual Golf 
Tournament.  She has enjoyed serving as Commander and encourages everyone to present new ideas 
for the Corps.   
 
Adjourn with Jaycee Creed  
Everyone 

 
 
 

  
  

 

 
 

 


